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Dear Rev. Fathers and Brothers of 
Pauline Family,

Greetings of peace and joy to you 
all in the sweet name of Jesus. May 
these few lines find you hale and hearty. 
It is with immense joy and happiness 
the editorial board brings out the present 
edition of the Pauline Newsletter 2022 
after a considerable gap due to various 
reasons of inconveniences and delay. 
As we know, it is better to be late than 
never. The book of Ecclesiastes says, 
“Everything blooms in its own time and 
everything beautiful for its own time” 
(3:11), and now the time is ripe for our 
Newsletter.  I take this opportunity to 
congratulate the members of the editorial 
board for their hard work and dedication 

EditorialEditorial
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in bringing to light, the tidings about our 
Brother Priests and the Seminarians. It is 
in fact a collective endeavor not only of the 
editorial team but of the Pauline fraternity 
and brotherhood as a whole. The joy of 
sharing each one’s experiences enriches us 
and strengthens us in our life as members 
of Pauline family.  I express my sincere 
gratitude to the members of our Pauline 
Family who shared valuable information 
from the places of their ministry. I along 
with the other board members extend 
our sincere appreciation to the previous 
editorial board for their tremendous service 
they have rendered for publishing the 
Newsletter all these years. 

In September 2021, Pope Francis 
invited Catholics worldwide to take part 
the Synod on Synodality. Synodality 
designates the specific modus vivendi et 
operandi of the Church, the People of God, 
which reveals and gives substance to her 
being as communion when all her members 
‘Journey Together’ gather in assembly and 
take an active part in her evangelizing 
mission. 

The three touchstones of the process 
of ‘Journeying Together’ are Communion, 
Participation and Mission. These three 
touchstones are explained; Communion 
means unity amidst diversity, which finds 
its deepest roots in the love and unity of 
the Blessed Trinity. Secondly Participation 
builds on communion and seeks the 
involvement of everyone in this process 
of deep, respectful listening to each other. 
Thirdly Mission indicates that we have a 
shared sense of direction, the Holy Spirit 
leads us forth to share the love of God with 
the whole human family, and especially 

“those who live on the spiritual, social, 
economic, political, geographical and 
existential peripheries of our world.”

This call for synodal church puts 
before us certain questions to reflect 
upon. How is this “Journeying Together” 
happening today in our particular Church? 
What steps does the Spirit invite us to 
take in order to grow in our “Journeying 
together?

In the light of Pope Francis’ emphasis 
and focus on synodality in  the Church in the 
event of  the great ecclesial moment of the 
upcoming 16th Synod of Bishops, obeying 
the spirit of the Synodal Church, let us  be 
in communion with  each other, participate 
in the life of the Province actively as we 
are expected to do in the Church and live 
our mission with the strength of mutual  
sharing  of our experiences so that we 
may live better our missionary call as 
members of St. Paul Province of Heralds of 
Good News. Synodality indicates walking 
together and listening to one another, above 
all to the Holy Spirit. The fruit of living 
synodality is receiving and living unity and 
its fulfillment. It indispensably requires the 
individual realization of each ones role and 
duty to live with active participation and 
collaboration in the life of the Church and 
in the life of our Province for continuing 
the mission of Christ as true and credible 
Pauline Heralds with the authentic sense 
of satisfaction and fulfillment.  Let us be 
united in prayers and fraternity that we may 
live fully the time of grace.  May God bless 
us all.

Rev. Fr. Saji Thomas Pamplaniyil HGN
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Prayerful Greetings from Cenacle,

“Alpha, Beta, Gama, Delta, Omicron, 
Sigma, Upsilon, Omega”! These are some 
of the easily recognized and memorized 
letters in the Greek alphabet. Most 
probably, the words of Revelation come 
from this order of alphabets. “I am the 
Alpha and the Omega”, says the Lord 
God, who is and who was and who is to 
come, the Almighty (Rev 1:8). This verse 
of revelation is being repeated at the end 
of the book too with an addition “I am 
…, the beginning and the end” (Rev 21:6) 
and “the first and the last” (Rev 22:13). 
This reference of the book of Revelation 
is commonly and extensively used in the 
Catholic liturgy. Very interestingly, these 
letters of the alphabets are often heard in 
the recent years to characterize the variants 
of Covid-19 virus. 

The letters like Beta, Gama, Delta and 
Omicron are utilized already to indicate 
changes, this virus has undergone through 
mutation. In fact, this virus seems to have 
undergone thousands of mutations from its 
origin. No one is willing to communicate to 

Provincial’s Desk

the world with certainty about this virus and 
its variants. How many more variants are 
yet to come, how many more years it would 
last, how fatal will be the coming variants, 
etc. Will these letters of be sufficient to 
indicate the variants of this Virus, no one is 
able to predict. Viruses constantly change 
through mutation. When a virus has one or 
more new mutations it’s called a variant of 
the original virus. Omicron, Delta Cron, 
Nov Cron, Neo Cov are some of the most 
recent variants of this virus that we hear 
from media and other sources. How many 
more names we are to be familiarized with 
during this period of pandemic. 

We witness helplessness and hopelessness 
everywhere.   As the virus constantly changes 
through mutation the human scenario too 
undergoes drastic and sometimes even 
devastating transformations almost every 
day. The family scenario is no more the 
same as precovid-19 times, economic sector 
witnessed drastic changes, employment 
sector is no different in this Covid-19 
era, the status of faith formation and the 
life of the Church is also in deep crisis. 
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Probably, we waited patiently to restart 
everything after the complete elimination 
of this pandemic, which does not seem 
to come to an end. We intended to make 
over for whatever we have failed to do 
during this period, which never seems to 
begin till today. We had so many channel 
discussions and expert opinions for a post-
Covid-19 human society reconstruction, 
which will never begin without Covid-19 
virus is totally eradicated. The appropriate 
discussion and solution might be a suitable 
and effective action plan for and during 
Covid-19 pandemic. There is an interesting 
episode depicted in the Gospel of John 
chapter 5; an argument between Jesus 
and the Jews. Jesus answers to the Jews 
“My Father is still working, and I also am 
working” (Jn 5:17). This is the attitude of 
Jesus and that must be the attitude of every 
minister of the life and person of Jesus.

Church in India, alike Church in Europe 
is under deep crisis. Church is attacked, 
criticized and humiliated constantly unlike 
before. We the ministers in the Church 
become scape goats and references of 
mockery. “When people wish to destroy 
Religion they begin by attacking the Priest. 
Because where there is no Priest there is no 
Sacrifice” well said by St. John Vianney, 
the Patron of Priests. When a shepherd is 

captured, the sheep are scattered in such a 
manner no more to return or to be gathered 
again. The situation of the shepherd and 
sheep is similar today. We are captured and 
the sheep entrusted to our care are scattered 
and we may never again meet them or able 
to gather them together in the future. 

Covid-19 pandemic is to be considered as 
a lightening of Minnal Murali (a recent 
Malayalam feature film which attracted 
the attention of global screening), point 
of enlightenment and divine inspiration, 
reference of spiritual and moral awakening, 
and a boom for actions like super heroes. 
Vocation is an unmerited gift and don’t 
undertake human careers in this unmerited 
gift given to us as ministers in the Body of 
Christ (Pope Francis). The first (Alpha) and 
the last (Omega) letters of Greek alphabet 
be always the letters of our complete 
action plan for our priestly life and 
ministry. Let us not be indifferent, inactive, 
lethargic, lukewarm in our thinking, in our 
proclamation of the Good News and in our 
actions as true agents of Christ. Let us save 
our Faith, let us save our Mother Church. 
May the grace of God instil in us the fire of 
his Spirit and love. 

Rev. Fr. Selvan Lazar HGN
Provincial Superior

6
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1. Rev. Fr. Maramattathil Joby Michael HGN : Pastoral Ministry
   (Ernakulam – Angamaly)
2. Rev. Fr. Thadathil Jinu HGN : Pastoral Ministry, Netherlands
3. Rev. Fr. Saji Sebastian HGN : Pastoral Ministry, Archdiocese of Pisa, Italy
4. Rev. Fr. Painunkel Justin HGN : GNRC, Pampady, Vocation Promotion
5. Rev. Fr. Varayankunnel Mervin HGN : St. Antony’s Church, Vagamon
   (Vijayapuram)
6. Rev. Fr. Pazheparambil Thomas HGN : Pastoral Ministry
   (Ernakulam – Angamaly) 
7. Rev. Fr. Illickal Jeffy HGN : St. Paul’s School, Dhone Khona,
   Arunachal Pradesh 
8. Rev. Fr. Chirackal Pradeesh HGN : St. Joseph’s Church, Kakkoor (Palai)
   GNSB Kakkoor
9. Rev. Fr. Paradiyil Johny HGN : Pastoral Ministry
   (Ernakulam – Angamaly)
10. Rev. Fr. Kuthuliyil Joseph HGN : Pastoral Ministry (Thalassery)
11. Rev. Fr. Shabu Varghese HGN : Procurator, Good News Ammaveedu
12. Rev. Fr. Kulathinapadickal Philip HGN : On Sabbatical Year (For Treatment)
13. Rev. Dn. Panthappallil Joseph HGN :  Infant Jesus Church, Elappara
   (Vijayapuram). The Priestly Ordination  
   of  Rev. Dn. Panthappallil Joseph HGN is  
   scheduled on 4th May 2022.

MISSION SUPERIORS

1. Rev. Fr. Pulickal Mathew HGN : Germany
2. Rev. Fr. Mattathilanickal Shijo HGN : Papua New Guinea

Recent Appointments / Assignments
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NEWS FROM THE MINISTRY
PLACES AND SEMINARIES 

ST. PAUL’S SCHOOL, DHONEKHONA

Greetings from St. Paul’s Community 
Dhonekhona. 

Dear Fathers and Brothers, we 
are happy to share with you some of the 
events that have taken place in our various 
ministries. At the outset of this information 
we hope and pray that all of you are 
keeping fine and in good health. In our 
community we are all keeping fine and so 
far everything is going on well with us.  As 
we all know since the Covid-19 pandemic, 
not very many activities are going on in 
our community Dhonekhona. However in 
spite of the lockdown we were able to start 
on time the new academic year 2021-22 

through online classes. At the beginning 
of the academic year we had nearly 250 
children but when the government gave 
permission to have physical classes nearly 
100 more students joined our school. So 
this academic year we have nearly 350 
students from class 1 to 10.

We are at the completion of lab, 
library and boundary wall work, which we 
had started at the lockdown time.  During 
the lockdown we had a surprise visit by 
the Provincial Administration, by the Vice-
Provincial, Rev. Fr. Saji Pamplaniyil. His 
visit and stay brought happiness to our 
community and mission, and we whole 
heartedly thank him for his presence, care 
and support. We had already completed 
our first semester examinations and 
continued regular classes from fifth to 
tenth classes. Now our students are getting 
ready for board exams and waiting for the 
examination dates to be announced by the 
state government of Arunachal Pradesh. 
Although the Covid-19 affected throughout 
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ST. PAUL SCHOOL, PATHARLAPADU

Dear Fathers and Brothers, we are so 
happy to come to you with the news about 
our mission here at Patharlapadu. Though 
due to Covid-19 our activities were limited, 
yet there are a few events which took place 
in our mission. 

First of all we are happy to bring 
to your notice that by the grace of God 
and with your prayers and the financial 
assistance of some of our Fathers and some 
of our well-wishers we were able begin the 
house construction of Mr. Noah, one of our 
staff members in the school, who had been 
living with his family in a thatched shed for 
many years. 

During the season of Lent, we could 
gather a few Catholic families for Holy 
Mass and prayers. Similarly we could also 
conduct Way of the Cross on 29th of March 

2021 in a simple way only in the campus 
due to Covid-19 restrictions. We also had 
Holy Mass after the Way of the Cross. 
During the Holy Week we joined with 
our Seminary at Khammam for Maundy 
Thursday Services. We had our Easter 
celebration here with the Easter Vigil 
service and Holy Mass with the faithful 
available in the campus. 

We also had the privilege to join our 
Pauline Community at St. Joseph’s Major 
Seminary, Khammam for family gathering. 
We had two Pauline Family gatherings 
here on 23rd February and on Easter Day, 
4th April 2021. Rev. Fr. Mathew Vengaloor 
HGN, Rev. Fr. Paulose Manickathan HGN, 
Rev. Fr. Jacob Oravanamthadathil HGN, 
Rev. Fr. Jaya Babu Thulimelli HGN and 
Rev. Fr.  Sibi Thadathil HGN also joined 
the gatherings.  

After the extended holidays due 
to Covid-19 pandemic we reopened the 
school only on 18th October 2021 for the 
academic year 2021-22.  We celebrated 
Semi-Christmas in the school on 23rd 
December after which the students were 
given a short holidays till 27th December. 

our state, we never stopped our village 
ministries. During the Advent season we 
visited all the villages, and administered 
the Sacrament of Confession and Holy 
Mass.

Dear fathers we are grateful to you 
for your constant prayers and support and 
request you to continue the same so as to 
strengthen our missionary activities.

Rev. Fr. Manickathan Paulose HGN 
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After a short Christmas vacation school re-
opened on 28th  December.

As we mentioned earlier the 
construction of the house for Mr. Noah, 
our school staff progressed well and by 
God’s grace and the support of many, we 
were able to complete the work and make 
it ready. Thus we blessed the new house on 
26th December on the feast of Holy Family 
and handed over to his family. Many of our 
members and some others offered prayers 
and their support in actualizing this project.

 We wish to thank specially Rev. 
Fr. Tomy Thomas HGN for financially 
supporting this noble cause. Similarly we 
thank Rev. Fr. Saji Pamplaniyil HGN for 
taking the initiative to get some financial 
help through his friend from abroad. In a 
special way we thank our former and present 

Provincial Superiors and their Teams who 
approved this charitable project, assisted 
with the needed financial support and took 
the lead to complete it successfully. Our 
special thanks to Rev. Fr. Jacob HGN for 
presiding over the Holy Eucharist and Fr. 
Jaya Babu HGN for sharing the word of 
God during the celebration. Similarly we 
thank all our Brothers from Khammam 
seminary for joining the celebration and 
all the Fathers and well-wishers for their 
prayers and support. 

At present the school is functioning 
rather well. We seek your humble prayers 
for the growth of our mission and we too 
assure you all our sincere prayers for your 
well-being.  Let us be united in prayers. 

Br. Leon HGN

ST. JOSEPH’S ENGLISH MEDIUM SCHOOL, YERNAGUDEM

St. Joseph Community, Yernagudem, 
is glad to share with you the news from this 
side.

The school re-opened for the 
scholastic year 2021-22 in September with 
a minimum number of students and by the 
middle of October the strength reached 
around thousand and from November the 

school is running in full swing. The hostel 
is functioning only partially this year and 
far-away students who cannot reach by 
public means are admitted in the hostel.

In November we celebrated the feast 
of Dasara and in December we had the 
Semi-Christmas celebrations during which 
we distributed the provisions and other 
necessary items to the nearby old age home 
and to a home for the mentally challenged. 
It was materialized with the contributions 
from the part of the children and the 
management. Sri Talari Venkat Rao, the 
MLA of the place, was kind enough to be 
present here for the function and to hand 
over the materials. In January, we had the 
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ST. JOSEPH’S MAJOR SEMINARY, KHAMMAM

Greetings to all the members of 
Pauline family from little brothers at St. 
Joseph’s Major Seminary, Khammam! 

At the very beginning of our sharing, 
we wish you all a blessed Lenten Season 
and HAPPY EASTER! We hope and pray 
that you are doing well at your respective 
missions. Here we, Fr. T. Jaya Babu HGN 
and all the Brothers are keeping well 
through the blessings of God and your 
valuable prayers. We are aware of the 
reality that confines us to our places due to 
this pandemic, but still, this sharing makes 
us joyful to know the happenings of our 
communities. And here I let you know a 
few events of our seminary.

Academic Year 2020-2021

We began our first semester classes 
of the academic year 2020-2021 online 
due to the pandemic. On 10th of January, 
brothers returned to seminary and had the 
second semester off-line from January 15, 
2021. Fr. Saji Sebastian HGN, Fr. Jibin 
Ambattu HGN, Fr. Selvan Lazar HGN and 
the Provincial Team made their visit on 
17th of Januray. On the 30th of January, Fr. 
Saji Sebastian HGN, the then Provincial 
Superior made his visit to our community. 
We celebrated his Sacerdotal Silver Jubilee 
at our Seminary. The Year of St. Joseph was 
inaugurated officially on 20th of February. 
We offered a rosary of St. Joseph every 
Wednesday throughout the year seeking 
his intercessions for our Congregation. The 
off-line second semester was completed 
on 30th May, and Brothers left for their 
holidays on the 1st of June. 

Academic Year 2021-22

Brothers returned to seminary 
for new intellectual search and thus the 

celebration of Sankranti and before the 
holidays of Sankranti, sports and games 
were conducted for the children.

At present the classes are going on 
well and the preparations for the public 
examinations of the 10th class is on. We 
request your humble prayers for the 10th 
class students that they may all do well in 
the exams. 

The community would like to thank 
Fr. Shabu Varghese HGN for his services 
as the Administrator for the last one year 
and a special thanks to all the Fathers 
who visited us and made us happy. All are 
welcome to Yernagudem! 

Rev. Fr. Mathew Vengaloor HGN
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academic year 2021-2022 was inaugurated 
on July 3rd 2021 in the presence of Fr. B. 
Balaraju HGN, the General Councilor, and 
Fr. Silvester HGN, the Treasurer General 
of Heralds of Good News. On 31st July, the 
Ashes of Fr. Stan Swamy was brought to 
our Seminary and we had Holy Eucharist 
and special prayers for the departed soul 
of the social activist who sacrificed his 
life for the welfare of tribal community 
in Jharkhand. On August 7, 2021, two 
brothers of the Josephite family were 
ordained deacons by his Excellency Rt. 
Rev. Dr. Paul Maipan, the Bishop of the 
Diocese of Khammam. Though it was 
late, St. Joseph’s Seminary welcomed her 
Benjamins on 14th of August. The family 
received newcomers wholeheartedly. 
This academic year the Seminary has the 
strength of 73 Brothers in total for both the 
Departments of Philosophy and Theology. 
Four Brothers from other congregations too 
joined us this year (DMD – 1, MSTC – 3). 
Among 73 Brothers, 14 are from St. Paul 
Province. And we have 9 staff members 
this year under the guidance of Dr. N. 
Suresh Kumar HGN, the Rector.

The Keralites of the Josephite 
Family celebrated their traditional 
festival, Onam, on 21st of August. Fr. 
Jacob Oravanamthadathil HGN, presided 
over the Eucharist and joined us for the 
further celebrations. The first semester 
also witnessed a few events like Rector’s 
Day, Foundation Day, etc. Brothers do 
exhibit their talents through the academic 
programs. During the semester holidays, 
Brothers of both 1st year Theology and 

Philosophy departments got chances to 
learn the traditional musical instruments 
(Parai) and other few dances too. 

The most remarkable events the 
Seminary had were the Parent’s Meet and 
Seminary Day Celebrations. The family 
members of our Brothers took part in both 
the celebrations and Seminary honored all 
the parents who came for the programs. 
His Excellency Rt. Rev. Dr. Paul Maipan, 
the Bishop of Khammam on the Seminary 
Day laid the foundation stone for the new 
venture of Degree College of HGN in 
the presence of Very. Rev. Dr. Mathew 
Kallikatt, the Superior General of Heralds 
of Good News, and very many dignitaries 
also joined us for the celebrations.

On 25th December we celebrated 
the birthday of Jesus Christ very solemnly. 
And on the very next day we, the Pauline 
Brothers went to our community at Bonakal 
for the Christmas celebrations, and on 26th 
of December, we went to St. Paul School, 
Patharlapadu. We had delicious and 
sumptuous meals at both the communities 
and had great time there. Hence we take 
this opportunity to thank Rev. Fr. Jacob 
Oravanamthadathil HGN and Rev. Fr. 
Sibi Thadathil HGN for their timely visit 
and their love and care towards us. The 
Josephite family also celebrated New Year 
and welcomed 2022 with lots of hopes. 
Community arranged vaccination for all 
the brothers and we received both first and 
second doss of vaccinations. And we are 
happy that none of us are tested positive 
for Corona this year.
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HERALDS SPIRITUAL ORIENTATION CENTRE, KURUKURU

Warm greetings of joy from the 
Pauline members at Heralds Spiritual 
Orientation Centre, Kurukuru. We are very 
glad and thrilled to convey our tidings to 
all of you through this Newsletter. For 
the academic year 2021-2022, we are 36 
Brothers in total from all the Provinces. We 
reached here on 1st of July.  We sincerely 
thank Rev. Fr. Shabu Varghese HGN for 
making himself available for picking us up 
from Nidadavolu railway station. We are 
inspired and guided by our Rector, Rev. 
Dr. Reji Joseph HGN, Vice-Rector, Rev. 
Fr. Joshi Prasanth HGN, Spiritual Director, 
Rev. Fr. Gnanaraj HGN and Procurator Rev. 
Fr. Lourdu Vinod HGN.  All the fathers are 

very much cordial to us.  

We are busy with our academic 
activities as well as extra-curricular 
activities. On 15th August we celebrated 
the solemnity of Mother Mary and the 
Independence Day. We had delightful 
Onam celebration adjoining several Onam 
games.  All of us really enjoyed.  In the 
month of November we had our semester 
exams and all the Brothers have performed 
well.  We commenced the Advent season 
with an annual retreat guided by Rev. Fr. 
Kanikai Raj HGN. It provided for us the 
ample opportunity to renew ourselves.  We 
had a grand Christmas celebration. Our 
Brothers had made a beautiful crib for the 
Child Jesus to be born.  The vigil mass was 
presided over by Very Rev. Dr. Mathew 
Kallikatt, the Superior General of Heralds 
of Good News.  It was a memorable day 
for us.  

We welcomed the New Year 
2022 with open and renewed hearts.  We 
celebrated Pongal, the regional feast of 

Our Brothers try their best to 
exhibit their talents in various activities 
and ourselves to be good heralds always. 
The achievements that our brothers made 
and are making are remarkable. We are so 
happy about the love and concern that all 
of you show to us through prayers as well 
as your precious visits. We express our 
gratitude to all the Fathers who made their 
visit to our community, especially Rev. 

Fr. Saji Pamplaniyil HGN, Rev. Fr. Justin 
Painunkel HGN, Rev. Fr. Shaiju Berkmans 
HGN, and Rev. Fr. Mathew Vengaloor 
HGN. Once again wish you all a blessed 
Lenten Season and a very Happy Easter. 
We assure you our prayers and request you 
to remember us in your prayers. 

We remain in love, Pauline Stars, 
SJMS.

Bro. Reneesh R.S HGN
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Tamil Nadu on 14th January.  On the same 
day we had inter seminary gathering 
between our Seminary and St. John’s Minor 
Seminary, Nidadavolu. We were very glad 
to welcome our younger Brothers to our 
family. On January 21st we had our annual 
sports competitions. All the Brothers 
brought out their talents and gave good 
remarks.  Now we are waiting for the two 

forthcoming events that are, the visit of the 
Major Superiors and the Seminary Day.  
We thank all the Fathers those who visited 
us this year.  We promise you our prayers 
and at the same time keep us also in your 
prayers.

Bro. Densalviouse Shaji HGN

ST. MARY’S MINOR SEMINARY, KARUNAPURAM

Greetings of love and joy to all. 
We, the community of St. Mary’s Minor 
Seminary, is very much delighted to see 
you all through this Newsletter and to 
share our progress and happiness with you 
all. Hope you are all fine, healthy and safe 
during these uncertain and unprecedented 
times of the pandemic Covid-19. Thanks a 
lot for all your prayerful support, care and 
concern towards us.

On 3rd of January 2021, we had our 
community “Picnic” to “Cenacle”, our 
newly built Provincial House and St. Paul 
Minor Seminary at Koratty. Brothers were 
amazed to see our new house at Koratty. 
We had three days of gathering there along 
with some of our Major Seminarians. All 
of us together visited the holy places like 

Bharananganam and Mannanam. Brothers 
were very much refreshed and were happy 
to have a wonderful picnic. After the picnic 
Brothers had holidays and they were back 
to Seminary on 20th January 2021. 

Regular monthly recollections and 
the confessions were in full swing and it 
enabled the Brothers to be more serious in 
their vocation and to discern their call to 
priesthood. On 5th February we celebrated 
the birthday of Rev. Fr. Thomas Olikunnel 
HGN, our Rector. On 17th February we 
started our Lenten observance with various 
spiritual exercises. Middle of February 
we began group studies for the third year 
Brothers in view of their final exams. Since 
the Government had postponed the date of 
Plus Two examinations to April they were 
allowed to go home for the study leave on 
12th March and returned to the Seminary on 
4th April. The first year Brothers finished 
their final exams and they also went home 
along with the second year Brothers by the 
end of March.  On 4th April all the third 
year brothers were back to seminary and 
prepared for their plus two examinations. 
On 8th April exams were started for our 
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Brothers and they did well. Soon after the 
exams they left for their holidays. Brothers 
returned after summer holidays on 17th 
June. 

For the new academic year 2021-22, 
our community is blessed with 28 Brothers 
in two batches.  Rev. Dn. Johny Jose HGN 
reached our Seminary and joined the staff 
as formator of the Seminary on 22nd June 
2021. On 6th July Rev. Fr. Jipson HGN 
Reached Seminary and took the charge as 
Vice-Rector and Procurator. We solemnized 
the Independence Day on 15th August in 
a fitting manner. We had our traditional 
Onam celebrations on 21st August; the 
day was very colorful and jovial with the 
presence of our neighbouring community 
Priests. With the intention of improving 
our Brother’s English language, English 
academy was inaugurated on 26th August.  
This year the entire month of October was 
dedicated as Marian month with the special 
recitation of the holy rosary. We had 
arranged the Marian quiz competition on 
31st October. We were delighted to celebrate 
our foundation day on 14th October. On 5th 
November the community was overjoyed 

because Rev. Fr. Johny Jose HGN, one of 
our staff members was ordained as Priest 
at his home Parish. We also celebrated 
our new Priest day on 10th November, 
our newly ordained Priests Rev. Fr. Johny 
Jose HGN and Rev. Fr. Pradeesh Mathew 
HGN made this day more colorful. On 17th 
November our annual sports competitions 
was inaugurated and we had our sports day 
on 9th of December. We began our annual 
retreat on 12th December under the guidance 
of Rev. Fr. Biju Thoompumkal HGN. On 
19th December we were in the celebration 
mood, we had triple celebrations, we 
celebrated semi Christmas, Golden jubilee 
of our former spiritual director, Rev. Fr. 
Sebastian Pulinthanam and the ordination 
day of Rev. Fr. Geo Pulickal. On 22nd 
December Brothers were sent home for 
their Christmas holidays. Brothers came 
back and are now very studious as they 
are approaching their final exams. On this 
occasion we acknowledge the love and care 
of our Fathers who visited us on different 
occasions. Let us all be united in prayers. 

Bro. Britto Kurian HGN

ST. PAUL MINOR SEMINARY, KONOOR - KORATTY

May Christ’s joy, peace and harmony 
pervade in all our lives.

It is a privilege given to the 
community here in St. Paul Minor Seminary 
to meet you all through these little words of 
sharing.

St. Paul Minor Seminary at Cenacle 
is well functioning by the providence 
of God and of course, by your valuable 
prayers. Though the pandemic Covid-19 
partially affected the arrival of the new 
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recruits, however, by the grace of God 
and initiatives of the Vocation Promoters, 
the maiden academic year 2021-2022 was 
inaugurated on 29th June on the solemnity 
of our heavenly Patron. The ceremony was 
blessed with the presence of the former 
Provincial Administration and other 
fathers from nearby communities. Rev. Fr. 
Vipin Chirakkalakath HGN took charge as 
the first Rector of the Seminary on 5th July. 
Now here we are three Formators, Regent 
and twenty two Brothers of the first year 
batch.

   The formation programme here is 
ultimately aimed at the training of saintly, 
hardworking, zealous missionaries as the 
object of our congregation states. For that 
purpose the Brothers here are encouraged 
physically, mentally and spiritually to 
follow the discipline of the Seminary strictly 
by participating in the different activities 
wholeheartedly. Family gatherings, 
cultural events, Quiz competitions and 
other spiritual and physical activities 
make the life of the Seminary renewed 
occasionally. The assistance made by the 
Fathers and Brothers of the Provincialate 
Community for the formation programme 
has to be mentioned specially, because their 
presence and support stimulate Brothers to 
grow with more vigor. Brothers here are 
extremely motivated by timely visits of our 
Priests from different missions. The annual 
retreat in the month of September at Divine 
Retreat Center, Muringoor, added more 
fuel to the spiritual growth of the Brothers.

We had a number of celebrations 

which make the stay here more enjoyable 
and feel at home. Some among them 
are:  On the feast of St. Thomas we 
had solemn concelebration of the Holy 
Eucharist presided over by Very Rev. Dr. 
Mathew Kallikatt, the Superior General 
of HGN and other Fathers of our Province 
joined the mass. In the month of August 
we had the grand celebration of Onam 
with different traditional competitions. 
On 15th August we celebrated the feast 
of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin 
Mary and the Independence Day of our 
nation. On October 14th we celebrated the 
foundation day, Very Rev. Fr. Selvan Lazar 
HGN, our Provincial Superior presided 
over the holy Eucharist along with other 
Fathers. We had a cultural event in the 
evening. The special Rosary for ten days in 
the month of October was conducted with 
great devotion. We had our arts and sports 
competitions in the month of November. 
We celebrated Semi-Christmas on 16th 
December and on 17th Brothers left for the 
holidays. We celebrated the New Year with 
great joy and enthusiasm. We also had the 
Republic Day celebration with different 
programmes.

We look forward to your prayers for 
our community here, that we all may walk 
in accordance with Lord’s will. We also 
assure you our prayers. May brotherhood 
and the joy of the heavenly kingdom spread 
through all our deeds!  

Bro. Subin Sunny HGN
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ST. CHARLES SEMINARY, NAGPUR

Greetings of peace and joy to you 
all. We are happy to share our joy and life 
in St. Charles Seminary, Nagpur with you 
all. Hope that you all are keeping fine. 
We are in Second year Theology and our 
academic year was inaugurated virtually 
on 10th of July. It was only in the month 
of August we reached the Seminary due 
to the pandemic difficulties. At present we 
have in the Seminary a total strength of 269 
Brothers both in Philosophy and Theology. 
This year we have got 13 resident staff 
and new Rector, Fr. Acqunin Noronha 
O.P. We all in the Seminary are keeping 
well although the pandemic has adversely 
affected our time table in the Seminary. It 
is sad that many privileges of the Seminary 
have been withdrawn due to the pandemic. 
Still, we are happy and doing things well. 

April 17th was a great day for us that 
18 Brothers were ordained deacons. Again, 
April 19th was a day of blessings for us 
that we were installed into the ministry of 
Lector by His Grace Most Rev. Dr. Elias 
Gonsalves, Archbishop of Nagpur. In the 
month of October, the Rosary month, we 

had special rosary and other prayers and 
the last day of the month was marked by 
whole day Adoration. We had a limited 
celebration of the Seminary Day on the 
feast day of St. Charles Borromeo, 4th of 
November. The presence of various study 
houses of different religious Congregations, 
keeps us always competitive in sports, 
conducting different sports competitions in 
the campus. 

We celebrated Christmas, and our 
colorful cultural evening doubled our joy 
and the mood of celebration. The New 
Year celebration was also great. The Tribal 
Dance and the songs on the eve of New 
Year was altogether a different experience. 
Now the Deacons have passed out from the 
Seminary, and we expressed our gratitude 
to Dn. Tony Prasana HGN from the Mother 
Theresa Province, who was a big brother to 
us in guiding and helping us. We are also 
weekly battling with the exams as it is the 
need of time. However, it is our pleasure to 
share our life in St. Charles Seminary, and 
we assure you our prayers and request your 
prayers for us. 

Bro. Roy Tomy HGN
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ST. THOMAS APOSTOLIC SEMINARY, VADAVATHOOR

Vadavathoor Tidings,

It’s my pleasure to convey you all 
our wishes through this letter. Bro. Abijith 
HGN and myself are grateful to you all for 
your prayers and support. 

Our Seminary was reopened on 
17th June 2021 after the vacation, and 
the new academic year 2021-2022 was 
officially inaugurated on 26th June 2021 
by His Excellency Bishop Sebastian 
Vaniyapurackal. On 2nd July 2021, we had 
the inauguration of the Diamond Jubilee 
of St. Thomas Apostolic Seminary and the 
Ruby Jubilee of Paurastya Vidyapeetam. His 
Beatitude Mar George Cardinal Alenchery 
inaugurated the ceremony, which was 
attended by many people. On 15th August 
we celebrated the feast of the Assumption 
of our Lady and the 75th Independence of 
our motherland. We had the flag hoisting 
ceremony, and the Independence Day 
message was given by Seminary Rector.

St. Thomas Apostolic Seminary 
Family with PVP celebrated Onam on 21st 

August 2021. We celebrated it by making 
a beautiful and large ‘Onapookalam’, 
and the tug of war which was conducted 
batch ways, gave double spirit and energy 
to the celebration. The seven courses 
of Onasadhya reminded the unity and 
prosperity of our state as well as our 
community. We had the home day and new 
priest’s day celebration on 4th November 
2021. On 6th November 2021, we gave a 
farewell gathering to our beloved deacons. 
On 10th and 16th November 2021, our 
Seminary conducted the golden and silver 
jubilee gatherings respectively, the priests 
gave advice to the seminarians on facing 
the challenges of this world.

Finally, we had Christmas vacation 
on 18th December 2021, and Brothers came 
back on 5th January 2022. Recently we had 
an artistic exhibition which gave birth to 
a new group called “Manus Dei” which 
was greatly appreciated by many Fathers, 
Sisters, and Friends. 

Hope that all are keeping well and 
fine. Once again thanks to all for your 
prayers and great support.

Bro. Shibin Mathew Palathingal HGN
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Blessed by His Excellency Rt. Rev. Dr. Alex Vadakumthala, Bishop of Kannur. Inaugurated by His 
Beatitude Mar George Cardinal Alencherry, Major Archbishop of Syro-Malabar Church, in the Presence 
of His Excellency Rt. Rev. Dr. Yoohanon Mar Theodosius, Bishop of Muvattupuzha, Very Rev. Fr. M. 
Ignatius HGN, Superior General of Heralds of Good News, Shri. B. D. Devassy, MLA of Chalakudy and 
the Provincial Superiors and Fathers of diff erent Provinces of Heralds of Good News with other Dignitaries.

Blessing and Inauguration of CENACLE
28th December 2020
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Blessed by His Excellency Rt. Rev. Dr. Sebastian Thekethecheril, Bishop of Vijayapuram. Inaugurated 
by Very Rev. Dr. Mathew Kallikatt HGN, Superior General of Heralds of Good News in the Presence of 
Very Rev. Dr. Saji Sebastian HGN, Provincial Superior of St. Paul Province of HGN, Fathers and other 
Dignitaries.

Blessing and Inauguration of Good News Retreat Hall, 
Pampady, 25th March 2021
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Rev. Fr. Chirackal Pradeesh Mathew HGN at the time of 
his Priestly Ordination on 4th November 2021.

Bro. Alex George HGN, Bro. Sebin Xavier HGN,
Bro. Reneesh HGN, Bro. Thadaus HGN and Bro. Ajin 

HGN after the Initiation Ceremony at Cenacle.

Bishop Siby along with his Flock after Administering the 
Sacrament of Confi rmation in a Parish in the Diocese of 

Aitape, PNG.

Rev. Fr. Shijo Joseph HGN and Rev. Fr. Selvinivas 
Johnson HGN during the Concluding Holy Mass of 
Western Denary Youth Convention at Kupari, PNG.

Rev. Dn. Joseph Cherian HGN and his Parents with His Excellency Rt. Rev. Dr. Selvister Ponnumuthan, Bishop of 
Punalur, Superiors and Fathers on the Day of his Dioconate Ordination at Pampady.

Rev. Dr. Shiju George HGN with his Thesis Moderators 
on the Occasion of the Successful Completion of his 

Doctoral Studies at Rome, Italy.

Rev. Fr. Paradiyil Johny Jose HGN on the Occasion of his 
Sacerdotal Ordination on 6th November 2021.
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Very Rev. Dr. Saji Sebastian HGN, our Former Provincial Superior on the Occasion of his Sacerdotal Silver Jubilee 
Celebrations at Pampady.

Christmas Celebration in our Major Seminary, 
Khammam.

Our Minor Seminarians at Karunapuram in the Newly 
Released Jersey of the Seminary.

Our Brothers at Kurukkuru having Tug of War on the 
Occasion of Onam.

Our First Year Minor Seminarians along with the Staff  at 
Cenacle.

Rev. Dr. Thomas Olikunnel, the Rector with the Brothers 
at the Christmas Joy at our Seminary, Karunapuram.

Our Major Seminarians of Khammam having a Gathering 
in our School at Bonakal.



St. Paul Province of Heralds of Good News

23

Bros. Jijo HGN and Alex HGN with their Companions at 
St. Joseph’s Regional Seminary, Prayagraj.

Bro. Abijith Manuel HGN, who is doing Theology in St. 
Thomas Apostolic Major Seminary, Vadavathoor with his 

Animator and Batch-mates.

Our Fathers in USA on the Occasion of the Ordination 
Day Celebration of Rev. Fr. Sinoj Pynadath HGN.

On the Occassion of the Blessing of the Renovated 
Chapel at Good News Ammaveedu by Msgr. Justin 

Madathiparambil, V.G. of Vijayapuram.

A new House Constructed for Mrs. Sony our Staff 
at Good News Priest’s Residence at Pampady

with the Help of Fr. Raju Peter HGN.

Annual Gathering of Paulines in Germany in the Presence of 
Rev. Fr. Selvan Lazar HGN, Provincial Superior at Fulda.

Christmas Celebration at Carmelgiri, where Bros. Johns 
HGN and Sebin HGN are doing their Theology.

Bros. Abin HGN and Roy HGN along with His Grace 
Most Rev. Dr. Elias Gonsalves, Archbishop of Nagpur, 
receiving the Ministry of Lectorate in their Seminary.
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Rev. Fr. Anish Poovathel HGN blesses the new Grotto of 
St. Joseph at St. Mary’s Church, Mundakayam.

Rev. Fr. Vinod Plackal HGN Assumes as the Parish Priest 
of St. Mary’s Church, Srambikal.

Rev. Fr. Johny Jose Paradiyil HGN assumes as the 
Assistant Parish Priest at St. Joseph’s Church, Kokkunnu.

His Excellency Rt. Rev. Dr. Sebastian Thekethecheril, Bishop of Vijayapuram presiding over the Blessing of the 
newly built St. Antony’s Church, Vagamon, in the Presence of Rev. Fr. Parambukattil Sunny HGN, the Parish Priest 
and other Fathers.

Rev. Fr. Mervin Varayankunnel HGN assumes as the 
Parish Priest of St. Antony’s Church, Vagamon.

Rev. Fr. Joby Maramattathil HGN with the Youth in his 
Parish during the Christmas Celebrations.

Rev. Fr. Jenish Kadavilpurayil HGN assumes as the 
Parish Priest of St. Paul Church, Chilampara.
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New Priest Day Celebration at Good News Bhavan, 
Kengeri on 30th November 2021.

Birthday Celebration of Rev. Fr. Paulose Manickathan HGN 
at St. Paul’s School, Dhonekhona.

Very Rev. Dr. Mathew Kallikatt HGN, our Superior 
General visits Good News Sneha Bhavan, Kakkoor.

The newly built House for Mr. Noah and his Family,
the Staff  at St. Paul’s School, Patharlapadu.

Rev. Fr. Sibi Thadathil HGN, Rev. Fr. Jacob Oravanamthadathil 
HGN and Rev. Fr. Thulimelli Jaya Babu HGN on the Occasion 

of the Blessing of the House of Mr. Noah.

Rev. Fr. Tony Cheeramkuzhiyil HGN distributing the 
Pesaha Appam for the Inmates in Kakkoor.

Christmas Celebration at St. Joseph’s English Medium 
School, Yernagudem.

Birthday Celebration of Rev. Fr. Mlakuzhiyil Binesh 
HGN at St. Paul’s School, Dhonekhona.
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Announcement of the Appointment of
Very Rev. Msgr. Siby Mathew Peedikayil HGN, as the Bishop

of the Catholic Diocese of Aitape in Papua New Guinea,
at Cenacle on 13th May 2021
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ST. JOSEPH PONTIFICAL SEMINARY, MANGALAPUZHA

Joyful wishes from St. Joseph 
Pontifical Seminary, Mangalapuzha. Here 
are some of the major events which took 
place in our Seminary.

The Seminary community was much 
enthusiastic and eager to welcome the year 
2021 as we bid goodbye to 2020. On New-
Year’s eve, we had celebrations among 
batches and a common prayer session, 
where we thanked the Almighty for the 
assistance throughout the year. We started 
the fresh day of the year with a high-solemn 
Mass and prayed for the whole world.

January 6th was something extra-
special for our Mangalapuzha Seminary 
because Rev. Fr. Sebastian Palamoottil, the 
Rector and Rev. Fr. Siby Pulickal, the Dean 
(Faculty of Theology) were celebrating the 
Silver Jubilee of their Priestly Ordination. 
The Sacerdotal Silver Jubilee was celebrated 
with a con-celebrated solemn thanksgiving 
Holy Eucharist, where 15 staff from the 
Carmelgiri Seminary and Rev. Fathers and 
Sisters delegating various Seminaries and 
Religious Congregations were present. 
Very Rev. Fr. Chacko Puthenpurackal, the 
Rector of St. Joseph Pontifical Seminary, 
Carmelgiri preached a meaningful homily 

and wished them prayerful greetings of the 
day.

In the evening there was a felicitation 
programme and we were doubly delighted 
to have Mar George Madathikandathil, the 
Chairman of the Synodal Commission for 
the Seminary who celebrated the Ruby 
Jubilee of his priestly ordination with us. 
The very presence of Bishops Mar Tony 
Neelankavil and Mar John Nellikunnel 
added colour to the programme. Rev. Fr. 
Kurian Mukkamkuzhiyil, the Procurator 
welcomed the gathering and Mar Tony 
Neelankavil, Mar John Nellikunnel, Fr. 
Paul Komban and Brothers felicitated and 
conveyed prayerful wishes to them.

The Syro-Malabar Synodal 
Commission for the Seminary - Mar George 
Madathikandathil, the Chairman, Mar 
Tony Neelankavil, the Auxiliary Bishop of 
Trichur and Mar John Nellikunnel, Bishop 
of the Eparchy of Idukki paid a visit to our 
Seminary on 7th of January and spent time 
with the authorities, Staff, and Brothers. 

With the Apostolic Letter “Patris 
Corde” (“With a Father’s Heart”), Pope 
Francis recalls the 150th anniversary of 
the declaration of St. Joseph as Patron 
of the Universal Church. To mark the 
occasion, the Holy Father has proclaimed 
a “Year of Saint Joseph”. As St. Joseph is 
the Patron of our Seminary, the Seminary 
community inaugurated the year of St. 
Joseph on 7th January 2021. Mar George 
Madathilkandathil began the Year of St. 
Joseph by lighting the lamp.
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The MSLA of Seminary organized 
a Social Drama Competition for the 
Philosophy Students. The Competiton was 
arranged from 8th January to 12th January 
2021. 

As part of the Centenary celebra-
tions of SH League, a Seminar on Media and 
Literature was organized on 20th January 
2021. Mr. Johney Lukose (Manorama 
News Channel) and Mr. Francis Norona 
(Malayalam Author) presented different 
papers on Media and Literature. 

SH League celebrated hundred years 
as a publishing house. The Publication was 
able to achieve its vision as to proclaim 
the Gospel, defend the faith and build a 
value-based community within this span of 
hundred years. On 21st January 2021, His 
Beatitude Mar George Cardinal Alenchery 
delivered the benedictory address and 
Prof. M.K. Sanu was the chief guest for the 
concluding ceremony.

As a part of the unity Octave 
Conclusion, on 23rd of January an 
Ecumenical Prayer service was arranged in 
the Seminary. Rev. Fr. Rector welcomed all 
to the service. Rev. Fr. Nobil Philip (Vicar, 
St. Thomas Orthodox Syrian Church, U.C. 
College, Aluva) led the prayer service and 
Rev. Fr. Susiel Varghese (Vicar, St. Peter’s 
Mar Thoma Church, U.C. College, Aluva) 
delivered a thought-provoking message 
for the day. On 26th January we celebrated 
the Republic Day with our Mother India. 
Rev. Fr. Sebastian Palamoottil, the Rector, 
hoisted the flag and inspired us with a 
thoughtful message.

On February 3rd our Seminary 
celebrated the Home day of the Year 2020-

21. The Home Day Celebrations were 
started with the con-celebrated solemn 
thanksgiving Holy Eucharist. There was a 
common gathering of the community in the 
evening. Rev. Fr. Rector inspired all with his 
thoughtful message and thanked the whole 
Staff, Fathers, and Brothers for the various 
services they do render to the Seminary. He 
also distributed the prizes for the winners 
of the Arts & Sports competitions. On 18th 
February the Seminary arranged a seminar 
on Fratelli Tutti, the third Encyclical of 
Pope Francis. Rev. Frs. Martin Kallumkal, 
Luke Thadathil, Paul Komban, and Bros 
Tony Padinjarekkat, Peter Alakkadan 
presented different papers on their views 
after reading the Encyclical. 

A retreat was conducted for the 
Theologians from 6th to 8th March 2021, for 
the major and minor orders. His Excellency 
Sebastian Mar Vaniyampurackal (Curia 
Bishop, Syro Malabar Church) led the 
retreat. A farewell gathering was arranged 
by the Seminary for the outgoing final-year 
Philosophers on 23rd of March. Two new 
books of SH League were released during 
the program. The exams were conducted 
from 12th March to 23rd March. St. Joseph 
Pontifical Seminary closed its doors for the 
summer vacation on 25th March 2020.

In the month of June we inaugurated 
the New Academic year 2021-2022. Though 
there were many issues due to the pandemic 
Covid-19, refreshed in mind and renewed in 
spirit, the whole Seminary community gath-
ered together to rejuvenate its unity on the 
eve of 22nd July. It was the first family gath-
ering in the new academic year.

On July 30th Mar Prince Panengadan, 
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the Bishop of Adilabad Diocese, addressed 
the community on the Needs and Challenges 
of Missionary Life.  Bishop advised us to 
be aware of the fact that the Church by its 
very nature is a missionary. Total sum of 
his message was for a fruitful missionary 
endeavor, certain preparation should be 
made and all should be always ready to 
go for the mission. Also, Bishop ignited 
the community by sharing his personal 
experiences and giving guidance.

The Seminary commission made 
their first official visit for the Academic 
year 2021-2022 on 10th August. The Syro-
Malabar Synodal Commission for the 
Seminary - Mar George Madathikandathil, 
the Chairman and Mar Tony Neelankavil, 
the Auxiliary Bishop of Trichur paid their 
first visit to the Seminary on 10th and 11th 
August 2021. The commission had meetings 
with Rev. Fr. Rector, the Seminary council, 
all the teaching staff, and each batch 
of students in the Seminary. They gave 
instructions and messages regarding the 
priestly formation and gathered opinions 
from all regarding the same.

We celebrated the feast of 
Assumption of our Lady and the 75th 
Independence Day of India on the 15th 
of August, 2021. Following the solemn 
celebration of Holy Qurbana. Very. Rev. 
Fr. Sebastian Palamoottil hoisted the 
national flag. In his message, he recalled 
the sacrifice of the freedom fighters and 
reminded the duty of each citizen of 
India. Shri. M.O. John, the Municipal 
Chairman of Alwaye, inaugurated the 
official meeting conducted in connection 
with the Independence Day celebrations. 

He spoke about the specific contribution of 
the Church for the realization of individual 
freedom and human dignity, especially in 
the field of education.

Recalling the vision of prosperity 
for all people, the Seminary community 
celebrated Onam on 21st August. Rev. Fr. 
Rector inaugurated the Onam celebrations. 
The celebration included solemn proces-
sion, games and thereafter a lunch together 
with the whole Seminary community.

Mangalapuzha bid adieu to 45 
Deacons who successfully completed 
formation for priesthood. On 21st November, 
whole Seminary gathered together before 
the Altar of the Lord and made special 
prayer for the Deacons. In the farewell 
gathering, Very Rev. Fr. Rector Sebastian 
Palamoottil extended farewell wishes to 
Rev. Deacons. Representing them Rev. Dn. 
Sebastian Pulickakunnel cherished their 
good memories of formation and shared 
their gratitude towards the Seminary. After 
completing four years of Theological 
course on 22nd November, I stepped out 
from St. Joseph Pontifical Seminary, 
Mangalapuzha. These years were the 
best days of my life, the Seminary and its 
surroundings taught me good lessons for 
the future pastoral ministry.

Wish you all the best and I remain 
with love and gratitude for all the prayers 
and support. May God bless us all through 
the powerful intercessions of both St. 
Joseph and Mother Mary!

Dn. Panthappallil Joseph Cherian HGN
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ST. JOSEPH’S PONTIFICAL SEMINARY, CARMELGIRI

Greetings of love and peace to all 
from Carmelgiri Seminary, Alwaye. We are 
very much happy to meet and greet all of 
you through this loving letter.

At the very beginning we 
congratulate and say all the very best to 
the newly elected Provincial Team. And 
also we thank wholeheartedly the former 
Provincial Team for their magnificent effort 
that they have shown for the entire growth 
of our Province and the Catholic Church at 
large. And we owe a special thanks to our 
former Provincial Team for sending me and 
Bro. Johns to this Seminary. We are very 
happy to be here and to grow holistically 
towards priesthood. We are spiritually 
and academically well motivated by our 
formators. 

Due to the Pandemic Covid-19 
our Seminary days here, always have a 
different and creative look. Our outing days 
were spent something differently by having 
campus outing where each batch separated 
themselves and cooked food for the day. It 
used to be really a joyful moment for the 
staff and students alike.  Lot of batchwise 
competitions were conducted and also had 

a competition of short film. In the month 
of February 2021, on the occasion of 
institution of the Ministries of Acolytate 
and Lectorate, our Brother Johns Jose 
was privileged to receive the Ministry of 
Lectorate from His Excellency Rt. Rev. 
Dr. James Anaparambil, the Bishop of 
Alleppey. 

We anticipated the feast of St. 
Joseph, the Patron of Seminary due to the 
exams which fell on the proper feast day. 
All Fathers and Brothers celebrated the 
day along with the domestic staff with 
an “Oottunercha” where there were lot 
of dishes like Onam. The exams were 
conducted from the 8th of March to 23rd of 
March. On 23rd after the exam we had an 
hour of adoration for thanking the Lord for 
his care and support throughout the past 
academic year. And the annual vacation 
was begun from 23rd of March. Thus the 
academic year 2020-2021 came to an end.

After the holidays our new academic 
year 2021-2022 was commenced on 5th July 
2021. During this new academic year we 
had so many creative activities. And some 
of them were Academies on contemporary 
issues, timely conducted Seminars and 
growth sessions with Animators, talks 
by scholarly personalities, arts, sports, 
intellectual competitions, batch gatherings, 
spiritual gatherings, musical nights, etc. 
All these activities make everyone here 
in the Seminary well engaged and happy 
even in this pandemic situation. Almost 
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ST. JOSEPH’S REGIONAL SEMINARY, PRAYAGRAJ

Greetings of peace and joy to you 
all from St. Joseph’s Regional Seminary, 
Prayagraj. First and foremost St. Joseph’s 
Seminary remains thankful to everyone 
for the helps and prayers without which 
the successful living here is impossible. 
Josem family feels happy to share some 
of the events that came about during the 
recent past. The Seminary reopened in 
the month of July with the strength of 66 
students. Since Covid-19 was in its peak 
we were instructed to restrict ourselves 
from all social relations in the Seminary. 
By God’s grace we are all safe till date and 
the Seminary is functioning well. 

We celebrated the new comer’s day 
on 24th July. In our batch we are altogether 
20 Brothers from 9 Dioceses and 3 
Congregations. In the month of August 
on 08th we had the Diaconate Ordination 
of 11 Brothers and one of them was from 
Mother Theresa Province (Bro. Jestin 
Pullattu HGN). We celebrated Onam on 
21st August. Presently we are 15 Brothers 
and 2 Staff from Kerala. On 26th November 
our classes got over and we were preparing 
for the semester examinations. And in the 
month of December after the exam we 
celebrated Christmas along with Domestic 
staff day, Deacon’s Farewell and New 
Priest’s day. We thank all the members of 
Pauline Family for your prayerful concerns 
and timely advice which is a boost for us 
to continue our priestly formation in good 
manner. Thanks a lot to one and all. May 
the good Lord guide us all to continue the 
mission of Christ in a proper missionary 
spirit.

Bro. Alex George HGN

one hundred and fifty Brothers are here 
including Philosophers and Theologians 
guided by twenty five Staff members. 
There are also day scholars from different 
Congregations to do their studies. We also 
have a community of Carmelite Sisters 
and they take care of many departments 
in the Seminary like library, bookstall, 
kitchen etc. Often visits of Bishops cherish 
everyone here with their loving words and 
by providing something special for us all. 
All these existing factors at Carmelgiri 

contribute a lot for our wholistic growth. 
We are well accepted here as Heraldians.  
Our new library is almost at the end of 
its construction. Please pray for the good 
accomplishments of it.

As I conclude this letter, dear Fathers 
and Brothers, we hope and pray that you 
all be safe and sound at the hand of the 
Almighty. Praying for all. We believe that 
you all pray for us.

Bro. Sebin Xavier HGN
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GOOD NEWS SNEHABHAVAN, KAKKOOR

Greetings of peace and grace to you 
from Good News Snehabhavan, Kakkoor. 
We are happy to meet you all again through 
this Newsletter. Hope you all are safe at 
your respective places. We the staff and 
inmates are doing well here by God’s grace.

One of our inmates was transferred 
to Bethlehem Geriatric Care Home at 
Mulanthuruthy in April for better palliative 
care which we could not offer here.  We 
are deeply saddened by the death of two 
of our inmates due to Corona Virus in 
the month of May. Due to Corona Virus 
pandemic the contributions are reduced, 
still we experience the love of God through 
some of the good and kind people who 
provide food for us from time to time. 
Also Sisters of Providence from Vilangu, 
Kizhakkambalam still support us with 
some grains and other provisions. We 
cultivate different vegetables to support our 
daily needs as well. It is almost two years 
since we don’t welcome any visitors or 
relatives of the inmates to our community 
due to Corona Virus pandemic. We are very 
grateful to Rev. Fr. Johny Jose HGN and 

Br. Thadaus HGN for all the services they 
offered to our community especially from 
the time of lockdown. We remember them 
gratefully for their services.

We were also privileged to have our 
Superior General, Very. Rev. Dr. Mathew 
Kallikatt who was kind enough to visit our 
house and celebrate Holy Eucharist with 
us. We remember him gratefully for his 
love and appreciation for our ministry here. 

Rev. Fr. Justin Painunkel HGN 
and Bro. Boby Mathew HGN joined the 
community in the month of July.  We did 
celebrate ‘Onam’ as in the previous year 
without any outsiders. It was celebrated 
in a quite beautiful manner with the 
involvement of all the inmates and staffs. 
The inmates were very happy and were 
too much excited to make the ‘Pookkalam’ 
and prepare the ‘Onasadhya.’ After the 
Provincial Assembly, Very Rev. Fr. Selvan 
Lazar HGN, our newly elected Provincial 
Superior visited us and spent some time 
with us.

We had the great privilege to 
celebrate the eve of Christmas in a splendid 
manner with a beautiful crib, illuminations 
and crackers with the active participation 
of everyone in our community.  It was a 
very beautiful celebration indeed. We bid 
farewell to Rev. Fr. Justin Painunkel HGN 
who was transferred to Pampady for his 
further ministry and we did welcome Rev. 
Fr. Pradeesh HGN to our community as a 
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new member. We are very grateful to Rev. 
Fr. Justin Painunkel HGN for his services 
and initiatives. We really enjoyed his stay 
with us even though it was only for few 
months.  At present some renovation works 
of our kitchen is being done. 

We are indebted to the former 
Provincial Administration for their 
concern and appreciation for the ministry 
in Good News Snehabhavan, Kakkoor.  We 
also express our gratitude to the present 

Provincial Administration for their loving 
care and encouragements towards our 
ministry. We are very grateful to the Fathers 
and Brothers who spent their valuable 
time to visit us.  Thank you Fathers and 
Brothers!

Once again we wish you all a very 
good time and may the good Lord protect 
you from the pandemic. May God bless 
you all!

Bro. Boby Mathew HGN

GOOD NEWS AMMAVEEDU, PAMPADY

Greetings from Good News 
Ammaveedu, Pampady. We are indeed 
happy in expressing about some of the 
activities of Good News Ammaveedu. First 
of all we seek all your prayers for men and 
women and all those who do service that by 
the grace of God all will be good and healthy. 
We all are good and keeping healthy for 
now. Let all the works and activities done 
in this house find favor in the presence of 
God. Here I Fr. Shabu Varghese HGN, 
am newly appointed as Procurator of the 
Good News Ammaveedu. Recently we bid 

farewell to Rev. Fr. Manu Kuttikattu HGN. 
We gratefully acknowledge the service 
rendered by Rev. Fr. Manu Kuttikattu HGN 
and sincerely thank him for all the good 
things he has done to this house of love in 
action for the past years. We all wish him 
all the best in the new ministry he has taken 
up. 

By the providence of God little 
renovation work was done in Ammaveedu 
Chapel and it was blessed and consecrated 
on 27th of November 2021 by Very Rev. 
Fr. Justin Madathiparambil, the Vicar 
General of the Diocese of Vijayapuram. 
This occasion was made grace filled by the 
presence of Rev. Fr. Saji Pamplaniyil the 
Vice-Provincial and our Fathers from the 
nearby communities. Amidst this pandemic 
situation still we hold firm the special care 
of the Divine and march forward in our life 
and ministry. Dear Fathers and Brothers 
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once again we, the Ammaveedu family 
acknowledge your great support, love and 
concern towards us. Continue to pray and 
support us. Let us pray together, work 
together and encourage each other for the 

greater glory of God and for the betterment 
of humanity.

Rev. Fr. Shabu Varghese HGN

GOOD NEWS ASHA BHAVAN, VAGAMON

Greetings from Good News Asha 
Bhavan, Vagamon. We are very happy to 
share with you tidings from our community 
through this Newsletter. We the Asha 
Bhavan family, the staffs and inmates, all 
of us are fine and doing great. To say about 
the inmates, at present we have 19 inmates. 
The third wave of Covid-19 affected badly 
the activities of our inmates. Now we are 
slowly overcoming the difficulties and 
trying to regain the normal timetable and 
life style in our community. In spite of this 
problem, we are able to give good care to 
our inmates.

Last year we made an attempt to 
make surroundings beautiful by planting 
lot of flower plants and fruit plants. Due to 
heavy raining and bad climate, the result 

was not very successful.  Still we are trying 
our best to do more. 

On 3rd February 2022 Rev. Fr. 
Sunny Parambukattil HGN celebrated his 
thanksgiving mass for the parishioners. 
The parishioners of St. Antony’s Church, 
Vagamon thanked him for his wonderful 
service that he rendered for the past few 
years. On 7th February 2022  I, Fr. Mervin 
Varayankunnel HGN took charge of St. 
Antony’s Parish, Vagamon in the presence 
of Very Rev. Fr. Kleetus Kathirparambil, 
the Vicar Forane.  Rev. Fr. Jose, Rev. 
Fr. Suresh and Rev. Fr. Justine Meprath 
HGN were also present in the Installation 
Ceremony. In the same day our community 
of Good News Asha Bhavan organized 
a farewell program for Rev. Fr. Sunny 
Parambukattil HGN, where we thanked 
him for his service and presence in the 
community.

Please do pray for our ministry and 
we assure you our prayers. May God bless 
you all. 

 Fr. Mervin Varayankunnel HGN
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GOOD NEWS RETREAT CENTRE, PAMPADY

Dear Fathers in Jesus Christ,

Greetings form Good News Retreat 
Centre, Pampady. At the very outset we 
thank all the Fathers and Brothers of our 
Province for your valuable prayers and 
support for the successful completion of 
our new Retreat Hall at Pampady amidst 
this pandemic. Indeed, it was a great 
blessing form our Lord. The Hall was 
inaugurated on March 25th on the feast of 
Annunciation, by His Excellency Rt. Rev. 
Dr. Sebastian Thekkethecheril, Bishop of 
Vijayapuram, in the presence of Very Rev. 
Dr. Mathew Kallikatt HGN, our Superior 
General, Very Rev. Dr. Saji Sebastian HGN 
our former Provincial Superior and many 
of our Fathers. We thank everyone for 
your magnanimous presence and words of 
encouragement. 

With a grateful heart we thank the 
former Provincial Administration for the 

pain and hard work to raise the fund to 
actualize this grace filled retreat hall. We 
also thank Rev. Fr. Sunny Ellickal HGN 
who worked hard in the initial stages of 
construction as our Administrator, we wish 
him all the best in his place of ministry.

As the coronavirus situation has 
affected everyone’s life, the Retreat 
Centre could not conduct any residential 
Retreat for the past few months. Yet 
God has given us ample opportunities to 
proclaim His Word online. We, Rev. Fr. 
Joseph Kandathiparambil HGN, Rev. Fr. 
Anthony Ambattu HGN and Rev. Fr. Jince 
Cheenkallel HGN are conducting Tapas 
Retreat every month online for various 
groups. The participants are spiritually 
enriched and encouraged attending the 
tapas retreat. The new Hall of the Centre 
is used for daily continuous adoration and 
Sunday Holy Eucharistic celebration.

All other day to day activities 
especially the prayer services are going on 
well by the grace of God. All of you dear 
family members of St. Paul Province are 
in our prayers. Let us continue to pray for 
each other encourage each other and may 
His name be glorified.

Rev. Fr. Antony Ambattu HGN
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PARISHES OF SS. PROSPERO AND ICOPO, PISA, ITALY

Dear Fathers and Brothers,

Fraternal greetings of peace and joy of 
the Lord from the Parishes of San Prospero 
and San Iacopo in the Archdiocese of Pisa 
in Italy!  I hope you are all hale and hearty. 
I am doing good. It is my joy to share with a 
snippet of news from my place of ministry. 
I am in the above mentioned community 
of Parishes as its Pastor. I reached here on 
12th of October 2021 and took charge of the 
Parish after the quarantine on 24th October 
2021. I have a total number of about 2500 
parishioners. Though many of them don’t 
participate in the liturgical celebrations, 
they are all happy to have a Priest in the 
Parishes.  Due to the recurring presence of 
Covid-19, the participation in the Sunday 
Masses is 60 percent in relation to the 
Pre-pandemic period. Though the Italian 
language was not alien to me, I began my 
pastoral ministry as a novice as it is for the 
first time that I have a direct and full-fledged 
pastoral experience as a Parish Priest. As 
beginner I seek the advices and information 

and learn from rich experiences of my 
seniors. My predecessor in the Parishes is 
Rev. Fr. Reji Joseph HGN. Since he has 
done a commendable job in the Parish, it is 
easier for me to continue the good work he 
has already done.  I am happy and satisfied 
in the place of my ministry as I have a lot 
of time to relax, read, reflect, meditate and 
pray as the Parish work in my Parishes is 
not very demanding and challenging in 
relation to the many Parishes in India and 
PNG where some of our brother - Priests are 
working.  Though one may be disappointed 
in the faith and moral formation, life is 
more secure and safe here as it is the same 
in all the western developed countries. I 
am very grateful to Very Rev. Fr. Selvan 
Lazar HGN, our Provincial Superior, and 
the Provincial Council for having given 
me an opportunity to have this particular 
experience in this phase of my life as I 
am well aware that I would not have this 
break if not for our Province and Heralds 
of Good News. I think of our Province and 
all members of our Province in my humble 
and daily prayers with great appreciation 
for what we are and awesome admiration 
for our Priests in the harder missions whom 
I always consider as missionary heroes of 
our Province.  Please remember me and my 
parishioners too in your valuable prayers 
that God’s will be done in our lives always.

Rev. Fr. Saji Sebastian HGN
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MISSION IN GERMANY

Greetings from Germany,

Like in most parts of the world, 
Germany also is moving along with 
‘Corona’. There are still a lot of restrictions 
in effect, but the life is seemingly normal. 
It takes still some time to have big typical 
German celebrations like packed football 
stadiums, wine and beer feasts, carnivals 
etc. The German people are known for 
their adherence to rules and regulations. 
To get out of the corona situations they 
forgo, though painful, many of their typical 
favourite celebrations. 

The life in the Church also is not 
much different. Till recently in some parts 
of Germany it was mandatory to register 
the names before attending the Church 
services including the Holy Mass. The 
Church follows a 3G regulations, Genesen, 
Getested and Geimpft (recovered, 
tested and vaccinated respectively).  
Even during the pandemic, the Church 
attendance remained rather balanced. But 
the percentage of practicing Catholics in 
Germany is between 5 to 7, which means 
less than the total number of the Syro-
Malabar Christians. Alarmingly, high 
number of persons are leaving the Church 

every year. The Church tax (almost 9 % 
of the income), increasing apathy towards 
religion and faith, several scandals etc. are 
the main reasons behind this mass exodus. 
The children and the youth are almost 
away from the Church. The number of 
Catholics and Protestants are almost equal 
in Germany. But the single large entity is 
‘no-religion’ group. They need not pay 
the religious tax. The Germans are known 
for their generosity, open-mindedness and 
high respect for human rights etc. As we 
read in Romans 11:5 “So too at the present 
time there is a remnant, chosen by grace” 
still there is a very lively and vibrant 
community of believers. They make use 
of every opportunity of an encounter with 
God.

Our Province has 13 Fathers 
working is 4 different dioceses in Germany 
namely Trier-2, Muenster-5, Eichstatt-2 
and Passau-4. We mainly carry out the 
spiritual activities like celebrating the Holy 
mass, Baptism, Marriage, Anointing the 
sick, bringing the Holy Communion to 
the sick etc.  Another main duty is burying 
the dead. Germany has a very high aged 
population. I myself have conducted more 
than 400 burials in over 4 years. We had 
an annual gathering in November 2021 in 
the presence of the Provincial Superior and 
another online meeting in December. All 
the Fathers are keeping in good health. The 
winter season is still in full swing and we 
are expecting warmer days ahead. All the 
very best wishes to all.

Rev. Fr. Pulickal Mathew HGN
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CENACLE, ST. PAUL PROVINCIAL HOUSE, KONOOR - KORATTY

Greetings and warm wishes from 
Cenacle! We are happy to meet you all 
through our Newsletter. Hope you all are 
keeping good health at your respective 
missions. We are really glad to let you 
know the good tidings from our Provincial 
House.

On 28th December 2020, our newly 
built Provincialate cum Formation House 
was blessed by His Excellency Rt. Rev. Dr. 
Alex Vadakumthala, Bishop of Kannur and 
inaugurated by His Beatitude Mar George 
Cardinal Alencherry, Major Archbishop 
of Syro-Malabar Church in the presence 
of the Dignitaries, Superior General of 
Heralds of Good News, Provincials, Rev. 
Fathers, Rev. Sisters and well-wishers. 
We take this opportunity to thank all the 
Fathers, contractor, engineer, architect 
and workers whose tireless work made 
the house in good structure. We had great 
celebration of the Sacerdotal Silver Jubilee 
of Rev. Fr. Saji Sebastian HGN, our former 
Provincial Superior, on 30th December 
2020 at Pampady.

On 4th January 2021, we had the 
gathering of Seminarians at Cenacle. Bro. 
Johny Jose HGN and Bro. Pradeesh Mathew 

HGN were perpetually incorporated to the 
Society of Heralds of Good News on 6th 
January 2021. On 12th February 2021, we 
had Diaconate Ordination of Bro. Johny 
Jose HGN and Bro. Pradeesh Mathew 
HGN by His Grace Most Rev. Dr. Joseph 
Kalathiparambil, the Archbishop of 
Verapoly at Cenacle. 

Rev. Fr. Justin Painunkel HGN 
reached here after the successful 
completion of his pastoral ministry at St. 
Mary’s Church, Velangu, on 13th February 
2021. And on 13th March 2021, Fr. Vinod 
Plackal HGN assumed as the Parish 
Priest of St. Mary’s Church, Srambickal. 
Fathers from the community went for the 
blessing and inauguration of our newly 
constructed Retreat Centre at Pampady and 
the Diaconate Ordination of Bro. Joseph 
Cherian HGN which was held on 25th of 
March, 2021. 

On 26th March 2021 Very Rev. Dr. 
Mathew Kallikatt, the Superior General 
of Heralds of Good News visited our 
community.  Fathers from the community 
went for the Chrism Mass that was held at 
the Archbishop’s house of the Archdiocese 
of Verapoly on 1st of April. On Easter day 
we had solemn celebration of the Lord’s 
Supper as Rev. Fr. Saji Sebastian HGN our 
former Provincial Superior precided over 
the Holy Eucharist.

On 16th June 2021, First Year 
Theologians made their first promise along 
with Bro. Abijith HGN, who renewed 
his promise. Our Fathers who are doing 
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ministries in nearby communities joined 
us for the celebration of our Heavenly 
Patron’s day and Inauguration of the 
New Academic Year 2021-22 at St. Paul 
Minor Seminary Koratty on 29th June 
2021. Very Rev. Dr. Mathew Kallikatt 
HGN, our Superior General visited our 
community on 1st July 2021. Very Rev. 
Dr. Mathew Kallikatt HGN, our Superior 
General celebrated Holy Eucharist along 
with Fathers of our community on 3rd July 
2021 on the feast of St. Thomas, and they 
all returned on 4th July 2021. We celebrated 
The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin and 
Independence Day of our country on 15th 
August 2021. On 17th August Very Rev. 
Msgr. Siby Peedikayil HGN returned back 
to PNG. On 19th August 2021 Fathers of 
our community went for the Funeral of 
Rev. Fr. Joseph Thundathil. We celebrated 
Onam on 21st August 2021 with Fathers 
and Brothers of our community. 

Another important event was 
the celebration of the 5th Provincial 
Assembly. The preparatory retreat for 
the Provincial Assembly was led by Rev. 
Fr. Roy Kannamchira CMI from 19-21 
September 2021. Very Rev. Dr. Mathew 
Kallikatt, our Superior General and Rev. 
Fr. A. Francis, our Assistant Superior 
General reached here for 5th Provincial 
Assembly on 22nd September 2021. The 
new team of 5th Provincial Administration 
was elected in the Assembly. On 25th 
September there was a thanksgiving mass 
by Fr. Joby Maramattathil HGN as he was 
leaving Cenacle for a new undertaking as 
the Parish Priest of Sacred Heart Church, 
Kalambattupuram. The community as a 

whole thanked him for his commendable 
works at Cenacle.

Rev. Fr. Saji Sebastian HGN 
celebrated Thanksgiving Mass along with 
the Fathers of our community on 11th October 
2021 and on 12th of the same month he left 
to Italy for the Pastoral Ministry. Dn. Johny 
Jose HGN and Dn. Pradeesh Mathew HGN 
took Oath of Fidelity on 12th October 2021. 
We celebrated our Foundation day on 14th 
October 2021. Fathers of our community 
went for the Ordination of Dn. Johny Jose 
HGN and Dn. Pradeesh Mathew HGN on 
2nd November 2021 and returned back on 6th 
November 2021 after the Ordination.  On 
9th November Rev. Fr. Provincial Superior 
went for his Pastoral Visit to Europe, and 
returned back on 24th December after 
his quarantine. On 16th December we 
had a Semi-Christmas celebration along 
with the First Year Minor Seminarians. 
We celebrated the Birth of Jesus on 24th 
December 2021 along with Fathers of our 
community. On 31st December 2021, we 
had a Thanksgiving Adoration at night 
followed by New Year Vigil Mass which 
was celebrated by Rev. Fr. Selvan Lazar 
HGN, the Provincial Superior, along with 
Fathers of our community. Later we had 
New Year Celebrations at night. 

We take leave of you now by wishing 
you all the success in the further ministry 
and assure you our prayers. We do request 
your valuable prayers and express our 
gratitude for your timely visit. We expect 
your presence in the future too.

Bro. Prajuel HGN
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DAYS  TO  REMEMBER
MARCH 

03 Rev. Fr. Alencherry Thomas Birth Day
05 Rev. Fr. Ambattu Tomy  Birth Day
09 Rev. Fr. Mlakuzhiyil Binesh (Mathew) Birth Day
15 Rev. Fr. Jipson perumpuzhakadavil Birth Day
19 Rev. Fr. Amarakattu Jofin George (Joseph) Feast Day
19 Rev. Fr. Elukkunnel Binoj (Joseph) Feast Day
19 Rev. Fr. Kandathiparambil Joseph Feast Day
19 Rev. Fr. Kochuparambil Santhosh (Joseph) Feast Day
19 Rev. Fr. Kurialassery Joseph Feast Day
19 Rev. Fr. Kuthuliyil Joseph Feast Day
19 Rev. Fr. Saji Sebastian (Joseph) Feast Day
19 Rev. Fr. Puthen Pradeep (Joseph) Feast Day
19 Rev. Fr. Thadathil Jinu (Joseph) Feast Day
19 Rev. Fr. Vazhappillil Joseph Feast Day
19  Rev. Fr. Meprath Justin Feast Day
19 Rev. Fr. Poovathel Anish Feast Day
19 Rev. Dn. Panthappallil Joseph Cherian Feast Day
27 Rev. Fr. Kadavilpurayil Luke (Jenish Jose) Birth Day
27 Rev. Fr. Padayatty Anthony Varghese  Ordination Anniversary
27 Rev. Fr. Illickal Jeffy Birth Day
28 Rev. Fr. Mattathil George (Subin) Birth Day
30 Rev. Fr. Manickathan Paulose Birth Day
31 Rev. Fr. Kochuparambil Santhosh (Joseph) Birth Day
31 Rev. Fr. Thoompunkal Biju (Chacko) Birth Day
31 Rev. Fr. Cheenkallel Jince Birth Day

APRIL 
01 Rev. Fr. Kuppakara Isaac (Jins K. Devasia) Birth Day
02 Rev. Fr. Saji Sebastian (Joseph) Birth Day
04 Rev. Fr. Parambukattil Sunny Issac  Birth Day
07 Rev. Fr. Charathady J. Marydasan Ordination Anniversary
07 Rev. Fr. Thoompunkal Biju (Chacko) Ordination Anniversary
08 Rev.Fr. Thadathil Jinu Ordination Anniversary
09 Rev. Fr. Kanjirathumkunnel Reji Joseph (Thomas) Birth Day
10 Rev. Fr. Kalpakasseril Mathew Ordination Anniversary
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12 Rev. Fr. Thulimelli Jaya Babu Ordination Anniversary
12 Rev. Fr. Medanki Francis Ordination Anniversary
12 Rev. Fr. Chirakkalakathu Vipin Varghese Birth Day
12 Rev. Fr. Chirakkalakathu Vipin Varghese Ordination Anniversary
12 Rev. Fr. Johnson Antony Ordination Anniversary
15 Rev. Fr. Kuppakara Isaac (Jins K. Devasia) Ordination Anniversary
16 Rev. Fr. Pulickal Mathew Ordination Anniversary
16 Rev. Fr. Varavilathopu Shabu Varghese Ordination Anniversary
18 Rev. Fr. Maramattathil Mathew (Joby Michael) Ordination Anniversary
19 Rev. Fr. Oravanamthadathil Jacob Ordination Anniversary
21 Rev.Fr. Mullappalliyil Luke (Cyril Stephen) Ordination Anniversary
21 Rev.Fr. Mattathilanickal Shijo Ordination Anniversary
22 Rev. Fr. Vazhappillil Shijomon (Joseph) Birth Day
22 Rev. Fr. Cheenkallel Jince Mathew Ordination Anniversary
23 Rev. Fr. Manganthanath Jineesh (George) Feast Day
23 Rev. Fr. Padayatty Anthony Varghese  Feast Day
23 Rt. Rev. Dr. Siby Mathew Peedikayil  Feast Day
23 Rev. Fr. Vattamalayil Sanish Mathew (Varghese) Feast Day
23 Rev. Fr. Mattathil George (Subin) Feast Day
23 Rev. Fr. Mangara Jinto Antony Feast Day
23 Rev. Fr. Alencherry Thomas Ordination Anniversary
23 Rev. Fr. Ambattu Tomy Ordination Anniversary
23 Rev. Fr. Cheeramkuzhiyil Tony Manuel Ordination Anniversary
23 Rev. Fr. Kandathiparambil Joseph Ordination Anniversary
23 Rev. Fr. Manickathan Paulose Ordination Anniversary
23 Rev. Fr. Illickal Jeffy Feast Day
25 Rev. Fr. Kalpakasseril Mathew Birthday
25 Rev. Fr. Illickal Jeffy Ordination Anniversary
25 Rev. Fr. Kurumpurath Mathew Ordination Anniversary
26 Rev. Fr. Kuttikattu Manu Birthday
26 Rev. Fr. Mangara Jinto (Varghese) Ordination Anniversary
26 Rev. Fr. Poovathel Anish (Joseph) Ordination Anniversary
27 Rev. Fr. Puthiyamangalath Praveen (Martin) Ordination Anniversary
27 Rev. Fr. Velamparambil Sunny (Sebastian) Birth Day
28 Rev. Fr. Meprath Justine (Joseph) Ordination Anniversary
29 Rev. Fr. Ambattu Jibin (Antony) Ordination Anniversary
30 Rev. Fr. Mattathil George (Subin) Ordination Anniversary
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Ad  Majorem Dei Gloriam...

MAY 
01 Rev. Fr. Thadathil Sibi (Stephen) Ordination Anniversary
02 Rev. Fr. Mattathilanickal James (Shijo) Ordination Anniversary
03 Rev. Fr. Varayankunnel Mervin Feast Day
03 Rev. Fr. Kulathinapadickal Philip Feast Day
03 Rev. Fr. Painunkel Justin  Feast Day
03 Rev. Fr. Padayatty Anthony Varghese  Birth Day
05 Rev. Fr. Purayidathil Raju Peter Birth Day
08 Rev. Fr. Selvinivas Johnson Ordination Anniversary
09 Rev. Fr. Elukkunnel Binoj (Joseph) Birth Day
10 Rev. Fr. Thulimelli Jaya Babu Birth Day
12 Rev. Fr. Mazhuvancherikala Chacko (Binoy M. T.) Ordination Anniversary
12 Rev. Fr. Kadavilpurayil Luke (Jenish Jose) Ordination Anniversary
14 Rev. Fr. Kuttikattu Manu  Ordination Anniversary 
15 Rev. Fr. Painunkel Justin Birth Day
15 Rev. Fr. Adattu Nikson Birth Day
15 Rev. Fr. Mazhuvancherikala Chacko (Binoy M. T.) Birth Day
18 Rev. Fr. Medanki Francis Birth Day
18 Rev. Fr. Edathil Jaison Mathew (James) Birth Day
28 Rev. Fr. Puthiyakunnel Bosco Birth Day

JUNE 
01 Rev. Fr. Oravanamthadathil Jacob Birth Day
01 Rev. Fr. Sabbavarappu Thomas Naidu Birth Day
01 Rev. Fr. Mullappalliyil Luke (Cyril Stephen) Birth Day
01 Rev. Fr. Chirackal Thomas (Pradesh Mathew) Birth Day
13 Rev. Fr. Chakkalackal Antony (Antony C. P) Feast Day
13 Rev. Fr. Chirakkalakathu Vipin (Antony) Feast Day
13 Rev. Fr. Parambukattil Sunny Issac (Antony) Feast Day
13 Rev. Fr. Ambattu Jibin Jose (Antony) Feast Day
13 Rev. Fr. Pazheparambil Thomas Birth Day
13 Rev. Fr. Thadathiparambil Kunjumon (Abraham) Birth Day
15 Rev. Fr. Poovathel Anish Thomas Birth Day
16 Rev. Fr. Kulathinapadickal Philip Birth Day
16 Rev. Fr. Puthiyamangalath Praveen (Martin) Birth Day
18 Rev. Fr. Shaiju Berkmans Ordination Anniversary
19 Rev. Fr. Nadayil Jobi Jose (Thomas) Birth Day
29 Rev. Fr. Manickathan Poulose (Paul) Feast Day
29 Rev. Fr. Myalil Roji Peter (Peter) Feast Day
29 Rev. Fr. Pynadath Sinoj (Paul) Feast Day
30 Rev. Fr. Pynadath Sinoj (Paul) Birth Day
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